
 
 

July 28, 2021 
 

Welcome New District Director of Public Information Michele Clock Schrotenboer 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
I am pleased to introduce Ms. Michele Clock Schrotenboer, the District’s new Director of Public 
Information, Government Relations and Community Relations. She will begin her new role on August 16, 
pending ratification by the Governing Board.  
 
Michelle has worked for the County of San Diego in several capacities for the past decade, including as a 
communications specialist with the County Communications Office and as a communications officer in 
the Public Safety Group Executive Office. In 2017, she was honored with the statewide Award of 
Distinction from the California Association of Public Information Officials for a project she led with the 
County of San Diego Medical Examiner’s Office. She currently serves as the program coordinator for the 
San Diego County Fire Authority’s Community Risk Reduction Program, and has been credited for 
innovating community fire safety programs. One program, a Residential KnoxBox program, won a 2021 
National Association of Counties Achievement Award.  
 
Prior to working for the County, Michelle, served as a staff writer with the San Diego Union-Tribune and 
as a writer and editorial aide for the Washington Post.  
 

Michelle earned her Bachelor of Arts in Government from Claremont 
McKenna College, where she was an NCAA All-American swimmer and 
co-captain of the women’s swim team. She is on track to receive her 
Master of Arts in Public Administration this year from the University of 
Southern California. 
 
“I'm inspired by the life-changing services offered by the college district, 
and honored to join such a passionate team,” she said about her new 
appointment. 
 
 

Please join me in welcoming Michele to the Grossmont-Cuyamaca Community College District! 
 
 



Sincerely, 
 

Lynn 

 
Lynn Ceresino Neault, Ed.D.  
Chancellor, Grossmont-Cuyamaca Community College District  
 
 


